         Research Riders Meeting

Oct. 11, 2007

Art Nicholls, Research Riders Vice President, called the meeting to order. There were 10 members present in 

the B71 Conference Room. The minutes of the last meeting were accepted and approved. 

Treasurer’s report: 

Art Nicholls gave the treasurer report, provided to him by Ken Irvin:

Beginning balance 

671.69

Deposit for Dues

185.00

Deposit for patches
 
  36.00

Withdraw check for patches
131.91

Fee for check


   2.00

Dividend


   0.76

Balance


759.54
Road Captain’s Report (Recent and Planned Rides and Events):

Scott Mullin (Road Captain) reports:

Willow City Ride – Was an all day ride, total of 18 riders on 17 bikes attended.  Food and scenery was great and all seemed to have a good ride.

Plantersville Trip – Depart Friday the 19th @ 8:30 AM all meeting at 8AM at the library (this could change based on attendees).  His wife Michelle has volunteered to drive the cage, so arrange with Scott/Michelle to haul your gear, pack light.

Nov. 3 & 4 Lonestar Rally in Galveston

Nov 17th – Jon Matthews is planning a ride around Wimberly/Austin area

Dec 1st – Toys for Tots ride, bring an unwrapped toy and/or money to donate for this cause.

Dec 16th – Big Texas Toy Run, headed up by Mark Griffin, weekend ride commitment details to follow soon.

Scott reported that future rides we need to do a better job of communicating ride rules and hand signals to all riders before the ride starts.  A brief discussion on how to ride in staggered formation and what simple hand signals mean can make the ride more enjoyable for all, especially the newer riders, although the seasoned can always learn new safety points.

Old Business Section:
Sandra Segovia pointed out that at the last meeting it was decided that due to the lack of a single volunteer to plan the yearly picnic, the officers were going to do so.  This was missed in the minutes and therefore it was decided that the officers will move forward with the picnic plans.

Picnic ideas: John Duck mentioned Llano State Park, Steve Clay mentioned Blanco State Park and Scott Mullin suggested Perdernales State Park.  Possibility of combining this with some camping was suggested for those that like to camp.

Art Nicholls reported that the RRA counts members as employees, spouses, and immediate family.  Our current ratio is 3.25:1 which exceeds the 2:1 ratio requirement for the club… We’re doing great!!!

RRA Website – Art has followed up to ensure the current officer names are changed to reflect current admin.

Research Riders e-mail account – Art will follow up with Joe Stateson to see where that stands.

Dues ($5 per member) are now overdue as of Sept. 14th.

New Business Section:
Sandra Segovia Mentioned these coming events:


Oct 13. Stonewall Fish Fry


Oct.13. Boerne Market Days


Oct.13. Boerne Rod Run


Nov.23/24 Dickens on Main Street in Boerne

Side note: the road from Boerne to Sisterdale (1376) is now paved for now.

Unpaid Membership Dues – Yearly Dues are due the each Sept. Meeting.  This year being Sept. 14.  It was brought up as to when to drop an unpaid member from the roster.  A motion was made by Steve Clay and seconded by Art Nicholls to provide a two month time factor to allow unpaid members to pay their dues before being dropped from the roster, it was and unanimously approved.  Unpaid members will be dropped from the roster as of Thanksgiving each November.  

Note: if you haven’t paid your dues, please make arrangements to get payment to Ken Irvin 522-2593, or to any of the officers: Mark Griffin, Art Nicholls, Scott Mullin, or Steve Clay ASAP.

Monthly Meetings – It has been suggested to have an occasional evening meeting.  It was motioned by Scott Mullin to do an evening meal meeting for November (great time to catch up your dues) and seconded by Don Moravits, and unanimously approved.  Art Nicholls and Steve Clay will find an establishment to hold the meeting at. 

Open Discussion:

No discussion was brought up.

A motion to adjourn was made by Steve Clay and seconded by Shane Aaron, and unanimously approved to end the meeting. 
